Dear friends,

We hope, that you are able to participate in the General Assembly of UBIE (22th – 24th March 2019, https://www.ubie.org/berlin2019/ ) and in our Kick-off-meeting on 24th March 2019 in Berlin. 
If this is not the case, it would be very helpful, if you could send us (UBIE Core Group [contact@ubie.org] and Klaus [klaus.sambor@aon.at]) a short statement.
This statement should contain 

· your first name and family name, 

· country, 

· member of UBIE or representing an organisation which is a UBIE member or will be a candidat for an organizer for the planned ECI

· that you are voting for our final version for the ECI Start Unconditional Basic Income (see Att. 1).  

One week after the regional UBIE meeting in Vienna (15th – 16th Febr. 2019) we got by Katalin Farkas (HU) two improvements, which are included in Att. 1. 

Page 4.
The introduction of UBI and possible steps towards its introduction ...  was replaced with: The introduction of UBI and possible steps leading to it ...

Page 8.

with this freedom responsibility in solidarity should arise. was replaced by:  
With this freedom responsibility for the well-being of others should arise. 

Von ECAS (European Citizen Action Service) we got the advice, that the ANNEX for an ECI should not exceed 5000 characters. Therefore we popose (after the General Assembly has confirmed the result of the final draft) to make for the ANNEX for the registration a short version (see Att. 2). The improvement for page 4 is included, the improvement for page 8 is not relevant for the short version, because this part is not  mentioned any more. 
In the proposed agenda for the Kick-off-meeting on Sunday, 24th March 2019 we will propose an item to discuss the ANNEX. 
From Ulrich Schachtschneider (Board Member UBIE) we got today the information about the venue for the ECI meeting on Sunday (24th March 2019). He booked a seminar room with Beamer from 9:30 to 14:30 (but he think if we want we can prolongue it ...) 
The venue is in the center of Berlin:
http://www.tagungshaus-af.de/index.php/32.html
Best regards
Ronald Blaschke and Klaus Sambor
